


towards costs and upkeep, I believe this is highly unfair to the residents of Larkhill 
Cottages who will be funding repairs from our maintenance fees. 

  The public footpath leading up through Larkhill and onto the track behind the Brockhall 
houses is extremely well used by local families and dog walkers all year round. Again, this 
is a single track, with no lighting and no place for any additional pathway or even passing 
places for cars. Therefore there would be severe safety concerns for walkers and cyclists to 
increased traffic 

  The application shows 3 passing places to be added from the cattle grid to the farm. Yet 
there are only 2 passing places proposed between the bottom of Larkhill to the cattle grid 
even though this is of a similar distance. Furthermore the proposed passing places (outside 
25 Larkhill & 10 Larkhill) proposed by Highways are for 2 passing places on areas of land 
which do not have a right of way for the applicants and would involve the destruction of 
local wildlife habitat. One of the proposed areas also has an electric substation in close 
proximity making this a danger concern. 

  The Larkhill Committee has proposed in last AGM for the replacement of tree on the small 
green which is at the start of the track. A tree was lost recently due to floodin which has 
become more of a concern for the residents. Our house is very close to the location of the 
floodin and we have noticed there has been an increase in amount of this water coming 
closer to our property. The Larkhill committee will be planting trees in this area to help to 
solve the floodin issue. The suggestion of a passing place in this area will only compound 
the floodin problem, and destroy habitat that the local wildlife currently enjoys. 

  There will be a significan increase in noise and vehicle pollution around Larkhill as a result 
of access to this development. It also of concern that vehicles will divert to the road in 
front of Larkhill Cottages which has no footpath to the front of the houses which would 
create a significan hazard for local residents, especially the children of Larkhill. 

  This will adversely affect the parking for residents  of Larkhill. The track behind 11-25 is 
already heavily used for residents  parking overflo due to a shortage of parking to the 
front of the houses. Many residents with children fin it safer to park to the rear due to the 
fact there is no footpath directly to the front of the houses. Also with the advent of the 
electric car, the hook up  will have to be to the rear of the houses where there will be access 
directly into the gardens for electric. All residents with cars have to go electric by 2030 
therefore all residents will be parking to the rear track making passing of more regular 
traffi more problematic. 

  The proposed new development has capacity for 35 car parking spaces. This would mean a 
massive increase of vehicles using this track daily. If you also take into consideration the 
visitors, deliveries, service vehicles and construction traffi this is a vast percentage 
increase in usage of this track. This will a detriment to the residents of Larkhill and 
Brockhall with an increase in noice, pollution and loss of privacy.






